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Further to Your request, made through the Senior Judicial Coordinator, to provifie
information relevant to the hearing of the Ieng Sary motion filed on 20 October 2009 which
referred to allegations concerning the independence of international judges at the ECCC, I am
pleased to offer the following:

o)

Whether the Deputy Director of the Office of Administration, or the Office of

Administration, responded officially in the media or otherwise, to allegations in the
media made by Prime Minister Hun Sen regarding the independence of ECCC

International Judges.

Following the remarkes made by the Prime Minister on Monday 7 September regarding the
filing of the 3™ and 4™ Initial Submissions, on the same day, I released the following

statement to the media:

“It is a clearly established international standard that courts do not seek approval or
advise on their work from the Executive Branch. I expect that the ECCC will comply
with this internationally recognized standard and make its decisions independently.”

This statement was widely published by national and international media.

Following the remarks made on Wednesday 9 September, regarding the independence of the
International Judges, the Public Affairs Section replied the same day to soliciting media that
the Court intended to verify the contents of the remarks made before making a public
statement. This was reported by the media the following day.
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Following this verification and after consultation with relevant Judges, during the weekly
press meeting on Wednesday 16 September 2009, at which both the Acting Director of
Administration and 1 were present, beside a large number of journalists, I offered upon a
question made by the French International Radio, the following reply (transcript of audio

recording):

“...I have already given my comment actually. I pre-emted some comments from the
executives, so I gave my comment last Monday saying that we, the Courts, have no
habit of asking the Executives of anything — and I expect the Judges of this institution
[ECCC] to act accordingly. Now, obviously, that goes on both sides of the Court,
both on the national side and international side. I expect International Judges to
operate independently of any Executive body — and I have no reason to believe that

they don’t.”

Our media monitoring indicates that no further references were made in the media to this
issue.

Upon filing of the motion by the leng Sary Defence Team, media referred to my reply as
mentioned, including the fact that the statement was made on 16 September 2009, i.e. prior to
the filing of the motion. (Please find attached newspapers articles).

2) Whether the Deputy Director of Administration or the Office of Administration
was ever provided with any material purporting to be in support of these allegations in
the media.

The Office of the Deputy Director has not received, officially or unofficially, any material
supporting the allegations made in the media.

I trust that this is satisfactory.
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